
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

February 20, 2017 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Richard Haller, Kevin Richards, and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:  Lawrence Schadewald 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Tollison that the minutes of the previous meeting, 2/6/17, be approved.  

       Supported by Bauer.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Bauer.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 

carried. 

 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $19,360.31; Police fund- $1,308.74; 

Major St.-$1,759.25; Local St.- $1,759.26; Sewer fund- $16,605.53; Water fund- $29,229.78for a total of $70,022.86.   

Moved by Richards that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. Supported by 

Bruckner.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor reported Thompson Plumbing & Heating will be getting a sewer tap on Petersburg Road within 1 month at a 

cost of $2150. 

 

Mayor received reply from Diane Pote/Lyle Company, representing American Tower, regarding cell tower.  They are 

offering 30 year extension, $25,000 signing bonus, 10 year rent guarantee. 

 

American Water Resources does not offer revenue to municipalities and the City will not be endorsing their services. 

 

Mayor will contact Dave Kubiske regarding status of Miller property in regards to the Safe Routes easement.  He will 

also contact Grodi’s to make sure they received the letter sent by the Mayor and ask for a decision regarding location 

of sidewalk in front of their house.  If no decision is made, the City will go with whatever the engineer recommends.  

Once the Safe Routes project is firmed up, David Arthur Consultants will begin working on water improvements 

project. 

 

Bauer suggested we publicize the Safe Routes to School project once it gets closer to construction, via our website, 

public meeting, etc., to make sure residents are aware of what’s happening. 

 

Tollison reported that the DPW has ordered the spring plants from Koraleski.  She also told Deputy Corie that a 

neighbor has been running up and down Madison Street with a 4-wheeler.  The Deputy advised her to call in a report 

each time this happens so that there is a record of the activity. 

 

Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:25pm. Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 

carried. 
 

 

Guests:  Jeff Corie 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 
 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 
 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


